Dacusville Business Association

September 2010

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Members,

I am proud to give an update on the membership of our association: As of September 1st, we had a total of 31 members with a grand total of 38 folks supporting the Dacusville Business Association. This has exceeded my expectations and I "Thank You" again for your support.

I had hoped to have the "Welcome to the Dacusville Community" signs in place by the September 21st meeting, but due to a back log of work, the sign maker was unable to complete the job in time for this to happen. They should be ready soon and will be in place by the end of the month.

Your board met on August 30th and discussed goals for 2011 and beyond. These ideas will be brought up at the next meeting with the intent of selecting specific goals at the November meeting. In addition, we discussed the possibility of the DBA joining forces with the Dacusville Community Club. I will continue to do research on this topic and keep the membership informed on the progress.

Please make every effort to attend the September meeting as we will have two special presentations. The first will be from Henry Wilson who is coaching the Robotics team at Dacusville Middle School. The second presenter will be the co-owner of our new restaurant, The Lighthouse, Mike Jones. Mike grew up in the area and has ties to Dacusville. You will not want to miss his exciting story. It may also save your life.

Elections for the 2011 year will be held at our last bi-monthly meeting to be held on November 16th. If you are interested in serving, please contact Jim Shelton at jshell1958@aol.com or call me at 306-1407.

Let your voice be heard by attending and participating in the Dacusville Business Association. By working together we can make Dacusville a better place to live and work.

Ronny Hall President 864-306-1407

DACUSVILLE BUSINESS ASSOCIATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President - Ronny Hall

Vice President - Teresa Handley

Treasurer - James McCoy-Bruce

Secretary - Sylvia Hughes

Board Member at Large - Jim Shelton

SEPTEMBER 21st Meeting

Mark Your Calendars

Dacusville Lions Club

7:00 pm

Any questions beforehand, please contact Ronny Hall at 306-1407.

SAVE THE DATE September 21st BRING A FRIEND

MINUTES OF JULY 20, 2010 MEETING

The bi-monthly meeting of The Dacusville Business Association was held on July 20, 2010 at the Dacusville Lions Club. President Ronny Hall welcomed attendees and gave opening remarks. Due to our May meeting consisting of Celebrate Dacusville, and not a formal meeting, no minutes were taken. A treasurer's report was given by James McCoy-Bruce and will be filed.

OLD BUSINESS: President Hall commented on how successful our Celebrate Dacusville event was for our first responders in May with approximately 140 in attendance. DBA has received a thank you note from assistant sheriff, Tim Morgan, an article appeared in The Pickens Courier, and \$376 was collected in contributions toward the next Welcome to the Dacusville Community sign. Pat Childress made a presentation of \$500 from the Childress Family for the next welcome sign to be erected on Hwy 186 on Childress property. Motion was made by Jim Shelton for DBA to contribute 124.00, add to the 376.00 collected, and place an order for the third sign to be constructed. Motion was seconded and carried. President Hall will contact sign maker and have two new signs made.

Nominations for DBA officers will take place at our September meeting. Officers will begin duties in January, 2011. James McCoy-Bruce has resigned as Treasurer, effective December 31, 2010, and that position will need to be filled.

DBA currently pays approximately \$155 annually for website Dacusville.org. Website is not up to date and volunteer(s) are needed to work on this.

NEW BUSINESS: DBA President Hall and Dacusville Community Club President, George Porter had a meeting to discuss the combining of the two organizations. The boards of both entities need to meet and discuss further, with an emphasis to keep the business side of DBA

President Hall asked members to be thinking of programs and new ideas for 2011.

President Hall announced that Jeff Duncan, who is running for the congressional seat, will be at Jimmy's Restaurant in Easley on August 19th.

President Hall reminded everyone of our next meeting on September 21st at the Lions Club 7:00pm.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Sylvia D. Hughes Secretary